
From CHWP to all of you 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 

College of Health and Wellness Professions 
celebrated Fall 2022 graduates during 11am 

commencement ceremony on Dec. 16. 

CONG 



Students spotlight: 
Kinesiology Fall '22 

Holly, Calista, Leah, 
Abigail, Omar and 

Cheressa ... keep on being 
awesome! 



Area School Counselors and SCSU 
Come Together 

On December 9th, 2022, over 130 area school counselors and current graduate students 
in the school counseling program at SCSU attended the annual Central Minnesota 
School Counselor Association (CMSCA)/Willis E. Dugan conference 
at SCSU for a day of rejuvenation, reconnection, and professional development. 

"Many area school counselors are former SCSU alumni, have supervised SCSU 
interns, or have strong connections with SCSU, so it feels like a big family reunion" 
says Dr. Bill Lepkowski, Director of the SCSU School Counseling Program and CM SCA 
board member. 

Samantha Schmidt 
Camor1age lsa;1t ~ gh Sc oo 

CMSCA represents 75 different 
school districts in central 

Minnesota. The SCSU school 
counseling program and CMSCA 
have partnered for many years to 
collaboratively put on an annual 

conference to help school 
counselors best serve their 

students. 

Alumni Samantha Schmidt 
graduated from the SCSU school 

counseling program in 2014 

Attendees reported it to be a great event and were appreciative of the 
"Husky Hospitality"! Dr. Lepkowski also stated that "given the many 

challenges that K12 students face today, it is great to have an opportunity to 
support and celebrate these wonderful professional school counselors who 

do their best to help Minnesota children succeed!" 



Dr. Mary Pfohl, Professor 
of Social Work retired in 

Fall 2022. She worked 
tirelessly to help students 

grow their potential, 
develop skills, and thrive 

while at SCSU. She 
received her Ph.D 2007 at 
University of Minnesota 
and her M.S.W. 1989 at 

University of Washington. 

Mary's areas of practice 
and teaching interests are 

child welfare, social 
welfare policy, social work 

ethics, and self-care in 
professional practice. She 
was a tireless advocate for 
the students she advised. 

She was the faculty for 
Alnwick for 21-22. 

Mary is a beacon of light for anyone who meets 
her! Social Work Department, CHWP, as well as 
St. Cloud State University have been honored to 

have her as one of their faculty. 



CSD 426: Neurological Bases of Speech & 
Language class Fair 

Thursday, Dec. 8th 11:00am - 12:00pm at Brown Hall 108 

*The CSD Speech-Language and Hearing Clinic had a wonderful fall semester. In 
December, graduate students accrued 1372 hours in clinic and they served more than 
112 clients. An additional 800 hours of SimuCase for clinic hours accrued 
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